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Environment and Transportation Committee

STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	34
	Name:
	Paul Carlson

	Proposed No.:
	2010-0071
	Date:
	February 23, 2010

	Invited:
	Rey Sugui, Road Services Division


SUBJECT

Revising the boundary between the City of North Bend and unincorporated King County.
SUMMARY

The proposed ordinance adopts a minor boundary change, under which the City of North Bend would take possession of the S.E. 136th Street right-of-way as described in Attachment A to the proposed ordinance and depicted in the map included in the transmittal packet.  This boundary change is proposed so the City of North Bend can build a sewer project using the street right-of-way.

BACKGROUND

RCW 35.21.70 provides that a county and a city can revise the city’s corporate boundary if it is part of a street right-of-way:

“The governing bodies of a county and any city or town located therein may by agreement revise any part of the corporate boundary of the city or town which coincides with the centerline, edge, or any portion of a public street, road or highway right-of-way by substituting therefore a right-of-way line of the same public street, road or highway so as fully to include or fully to exclude that segment of the public street, road or highway from the corporate limits of the city or town.”
In this case, the boundary change means that North Bend will own the entire street right-of-way.  Because this will transfer maintenance responsibility to North Bendt, there will be a savings to the Road Services Division on maintenance costs, estimated at about $9,000 per year in the Fiscal Note.
The City will be able to use the right-of-way for construction of a sewer project to benefit its Tanner and Truck Town areas.

The City approved the boundary change in October 2009.

ANALYSIS

State law allows for municipalities to make minor boundary changes.  This proposed change is agreeable to both jurisdictions and will provide a modest savings to the County through lower road maintenance costs.
AMENDMENTS

None.
ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2010-0071 with Attachment
2. Executive transmittal letter

3. Attachment B - map
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